








Visa, MasterCard, American Express, Check or Cash Accepted 
Tickets may be purchased at the Knights Table after Masses 

Tickets may also be purchased online at 
www.knightscrabfest.com up to Jan. 27 

No tickets will be sold at the door. Get them now before we’re sold out! 
Buy your tickets by Jan. 20 and be entered 

into a weekly drawing for a Restaurant Gift Certificate. 
The earlier you buy, the more chances you’ll have to win, so buy early! 

St. Michael’s 
Knights of Columbus 

cordially invite you to our 

Saturday, Feb. 2 

Benefitting the Youth Ministries 
of St. Michael’s including: 

Cub Scout Pack 654 
Boy Scout Troop 654 

St. Michael’s Girl Scout Troops 
High School Youth Ministry 
Holy Family Center Servers 

Knights of Columbus Charities 

Cuisine for the Evening Features a Bountiful Buffet including: 
Delicious Salads, Savory Soups, Tasty Rolls, 

Superb Sides, Gourmet Entrees including FRESH Dungeness Crab! 
Delectable Desserts and Complimentary Beverages 
Beer, Wine, and Soft Drinks Available for Purchase 

Family Buffet & Raffle 

6:30 — 9:00 p.m. 
Holy Family Center 

Adults    $55 
Seniors 62+  $50 
Teens 13-17  $25 
Children 5-12 $15 
Under 5    FREE 

Tickets on sale NOW 

Knights  
Crab Fest  
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CAREGIVER SUPPORT GROUP FORMING 
 Being a caregiver is an important and demanding 
role. The Mental Health Ministry at St. Michael’s 
wants to recognize your efforts and provide spiritual 
and practical support. We will soon start a Caregiver’s 
Support Group that will meet the fourth Saturday of 
each month at 10:00 a.m. 
 If you are interested, please call (858) 842-4000 or 
e-mail  mentalhealth@smpoway.org. 

Sr. Celestine dedicated her life to Catholic Education. 
You can ensure her legacy continues 

by making a donation to the 
Sr. Celestine Callaghan Memorial Scholarship Fund.  

To donate, please visit: 
the Parish website at smpoway.org or 
the School website at smspoway.org 

LOST BOYS OF SUDAN WALK-A-THON 
 Annual walk-a-thon Saturday, 
Feb. 23. Sign-ups after all Masses 
Feb. 9 and 10. If you have any 
questions or would like to sign up 
early, please contact Ana Alvord at 

anaa@smpoway.org or (858) 487-4755 Ext. 3155.   

ST. MICHAEL’S CHILDREN’S CHOIR 
YOU ARE INVITED! 

  3rd through 12th Grade 
students are invited to sing in St. 
Michael’s Children’s Choir. 
 SMCC is a complete musical 
program where proper vocal technique, music 
theory and sight-singing skills are taught. SMCC also 
teaches select older singers to be cantors/leaders 
through the Cantor/Mentor program. SMCC 
participates in several events throughout the year 
including the Annual Fall Festival, the 4:45 p.m. 
Christmas Eve Mass, the 10:45 a.m. Christmas Day 
Mass, First Holy Communion, and a yearly Spring 
Concert. 
 Students must be able to attend weekly 
Thursday evening rehearsals from 6:00 to 7:15 p.m. 
and the 10:45 a.m. Sunday Mass. For further 
information and registration forms, please contact 
singsmcc@gmail.com for Margie Bell, the SMCC 
Administrator. No previous experience is needed, 
however please come by after the 7:15, 9:00, 10:45 
a.m. or 12:30 p.m. Mass to meet Ms. Mawanay. 

CORPORAL WORKS MISSION TRIP 
TO TIJUANA ORPHANAGE 

 Saturday, Jan. 26, the Corporal Works of Mercy 
Ministry will participate in an orphanage mission trip 
to Casa Hogar La Gloria in Tijuana. We will leave St. 
Michael’s in the morning and drive to the border 
where we will park our cars and walk across. 
Transportation to and from the orphanage has been 
arranged. We will do crafts with the children, help 
with various needs at the orphanage, have lunch, and 
celebrate with piñatas and cake. We should be back 
at St. Michael’s no later than 5:30. p.m. The cost of 
the trip is $35 per person which will cover 
transportation, lunch, activities, and orphanage needs 
which we will take with us. If you would like to be 
part of this day trip, please contact Ana Alvord at 
anaa@smpoway.org or (858) 487-4755 Ext. 3155 as 
soon as possible. We need to have a firm 
commitment by Jan. 16. 

CORPORAL WORKS ANNUAL MISSION TRIP 
SANTA MARTA, COLOMBIA 

 This year the Corporal Works of Mercy Annual 
Mission Trip will take place in Santa Marta, 
Colombia from June 23 to 30 (tentative dates). 
 We will conduct a medical mission for the 
children of Colombia Sin Fronteras Literacy School 
and their families. This is a very poor area and the 
children rarely have the opportunity to see a doctor. 
 We are in need of doctors, nurses, and lay 
people. The price of the trip, which includes airfare, 
hotel, two meals per day, and transportation, 
(incidentals and dinners excluded) will be $2,100 per 
person. The trip is open on a first come, first served 
basis. 
 If you are interested, please contact Ana Alvord 
at anaa@smpoway.org or (858) 487-4755 Ext. 3155. 
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PRAYER QUILT MINISTRY 
 Now that a New Year is 
beginning many of us are 
thinking of new ways to help 
others. 
 One way you can help is 
by joining our ministry that 
makes Prayer Quilts for those 
in need of God’s healing hand. 
If you are a sewer, you can put 
that talent to good use by 
making quilts. But if you don’t sew, there are other 
ways you can help. Join us at one of our meetings to 
find out more. We have a daytime meeting the 
fourth Tuesday, Jan. 22, from 10:00 a.m. to 12 Noon, 
and an evening meeting the second Thursday, Feb. 
14, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m., both held in Parish Center 
Room A. 
 Do you have a friend or love one who is in need 
of God’s healing hand? You can help them by asking 
if they would like a prayer quilt. Request forms are in 
the Parish Office, at our table the third Sunday after 
Mass, or contact Karlene Blackburn at (858) 484-
0154 or karblackburn@yahoo.com. 

ST. MICHAEL’S HOSTING 
DIOCESAN INSTITUTE COURSE 

 St. Michael’s Parish 
will host a Diocesan 
Institute course on 
“Christian Spirituality 
Through the Ages” 
Wednesdays from Jan. 23 
to Feb. 27 with instructor, 
John Prust, M.Div. Join us 
as we journey through the 

ages and discover the many and diverse ways that 
followers of Christ have engaged in relationship with 
the Divine. From the descent of the Holy Spirit to the 
early church fathers; monasticism and medieval piety; 
to current streams of engagement including 
evangelical, pentecostal, liberation, and comparative 
spirituality. 
 For more information or to register, contact 
Dianna Anderson at danderson@sdcatholic.org or 
(858) 490-8212. 

DECEASED 
In your charity, please remember: 

Michael Sur 
May his soul, and all the souls of the faithful 

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

BUILDING THE DOMESTIC CHURCH – 
FAMILY PRAYER 

 The theme for the Family Fully Alive series for 
January is family prayer. As the lead for this month 
states, “The Christian family needs to put first things 
first by cultivating a relationship with God together 
through prayer. Prayer is essential for families to 
develop Christian joy, faith, hope, and love.” 
 The St. Michael’s Knights of Columbus invite you 
to consider using the Family Fully Alive booklet to 
discuss this theme with your family, meditate on Pope 
St. John Paul II’s Familiaris Consortio, and work on a 
family project which will strengthen your family. 
 The booklet and resources required are in the 
“Building the Domestic Church” kiosk in the church 
vestibule. Please take a complimentary copy to help 
you build Christ’s church at home. 
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE 
Schedule for Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 

for Masses Jan. 19-20: 
Saturday 5:30 p.m. 
Lectors:  Robin Swank  

 Patrick Mock 
EMs:  Katie Allison 
 Margaret Eadeh 
 Christina Hartley 
 Cindy Keane 

Joe Turgeon 
Geralyn Venvertloh 
Lonnie Bertrand 
Donna Bowersox 
Kevin Cate 
Sara Rohling 
Jeff Rohling 
Tracey Turgeon 

Sunday 7:15 a.m. 
Lectors: Anna Vu 

 Suzette Lam 
EMs:  Mike Ercolano 
 Sherri Ercolano 
 Karen Meloling 
 Michael Murphy 

Janet Rasmussen 
Vern Snyder 

Sunday 9:00 a.m. 
Lectors:  Van Nguyen-Tran 

  Janis Henricks 
EMs:  Terry Barefoot 
 Donald Hershberger 
 Chrison Sarmiento 
 Valerie Spooner 
 Steve Spooner 
 George Yen 

Mary Ann Dhuyvetter 
Mike Gaylord 
Linda Giltner 
Joan O’Sullivan 
Peggy Olivier 
Raymond Rice 
Inez Bagood (choir) 
Linda Walior (choir) 

Sunday 10:45 a.m. 
Lectors:    Indira da Cunha 
 Michael Rentz 
EMs:  Ben Almario 
 Matthew Bozulich 
 Dayleen Grondalski 
 Debbie Kay 
 Jannica Krvaric 
 John Moran 
 Rina Guzman 
 Prince Paul 

Juliet Paul 
Emily Rentz 
Monica Reynolds 
Shaugn Reynolds 
Cynthia Augst (choir) 

Sunday 12:30 p.m. 
Lectors:  Josh Santiago 

 Luz Uzzell 
EMs: Deacon John Charron 
 Terri Moore 
 Agnes Mortison 
 Suzanne Obnamia 
 Christine Santiago 
 Eric Santiago 
Sunday 5:30 p.m. 
Lectors:  Manuel L. Garcia 

 Stevan White 
EMs: Rosalia Garoutte 
 Greg Lopez 
 Francesca Orona 
 Terry Rogers 
 Wayne Rogers 
 Lyn Stevenson 
 Deacon John Charron 
 Vanessa Allen 
 Cris Garcia 
 Dottie Kinney 
 Boris Pavlakovic 
 Alma Singson 

If you have arranged for a substitute, please notify the 
Parish Office. Please note: this schedule may not reflect 

the most recent substitution changes. Thank you! 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Heb 1:1-6; Ps 97:1, 2b, 6, 7c, 9; Mk 1:14-20 
Tuesday: Heb 2:5-12; Ps 8:2ab, 5, 6-9; Mk 1:21-28 
Wed:  Heb 2:14-18; Ps 105:1-4, 6-9; Mk 1:29-39 
Thursday: Heb 3:7-14; Ps 95:6-11; Mk 1:40-45 
Friday:  Heb 4:1-5, 11; Ps 78:3, 4bc, 6-8; Mk 2:1-12 
Saturday: Heb 4:12-16; Ps 19:8-10, 15; Mk 2:13-17 
Sunday: Is 62:1-5; Ps 96:1-10; 1 Cor12:4-11; Jn 2:1-11 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
Sunday: The Baptism of the Lord 
Monday: First Week in Ordinary Time begins 
Thursday: St. Anthony 
Friday:  Week of Prayer for Christian Unity begins 
Saturday: Julian Calendar Theophany (Epiphany);  
    Blessed Virgin Mary  

Sunday, Jan. 13 
 7:15 a.m. Joseph Sandoval † 
 9:00 a.m. Ruth Pelltier † 
 10:45 a.m. Martha Domville † 
 12:30 p.m. Cynthia Braganza † 
 5:30 p.m. Frank Guerrieri † 
Monday, Jan. 14 
 7:30 a.m. Maria Gomez Castellanos † 
 9:00 a.m. Patricia Gaitan † 
Tuesday, Jan. 15 
 7:30 a.m. Betty Zaloudek † 
 9:00 a.m.  Jim Prindiville † 
Wednesday, Jan. 16 
 7:30 a.m. Angela Busto † 
 9:00 a.m.  Leroy Staylor † 
Thursday, Jan. 17 
 7:30 a.m. Beth Patridge † 
 9:00 a.m. Dave Hawkins † 
Friday, Jan. 18 
 7:30 a.m. Ben DeJarme † 
 9:00 a.m.  John Smith † 
Saturday, Jan. 19 
 7:30 p.m.  Aborted Babies † 
 5:30 p.m. Don Hoerter † 
Please note: in order to have Masses available throughout the 
year, we cannot schedule more than one Mass per month for the 
same person/intention. Also, an individual cannot schedule two 
Masses on the same day, even if it is for two different people/
intentions. We are happy to send extra requests to our retired 
priests to say privately. Thank you for understanding. 

BAPTISMS 
Welcome to the newest members of our faith 

community through the Living Waters of Baptism 
Nathan Warrick Abrenica 

Annie Marie Grace 
Jack Myles Grace 

SELF-DISCIPLINE 
The greatest of all warriors in the siege of Troy had 
not the preeminence because nature had given him 
strength and he carried the largest bow, but because 
self-discipline had taught him how to bend it. 

—Daniel Webster 



Page 9 Baptism of the Lord      St. Michael’s January 13, 2019  

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 
Thanks to our advertisers who sponsor this bulletin. 

Kindly support them with your business. 
The Advertiser of the Week is: 

Expert Electric 

24-HOUR ADORATION MINISTRY 
 “So, could you not keep watch with me for an 
hour?” (Mt 26:40) 

 We know you can! 
 Please join us for a Holy Hour every 

First Friday and First Saturday of the 
month. We need committed Adorers 
every hour through the day and night 

from 9:30 a.m. Friday until 7:15 a.m. 
Saturday. The next First Friday is Feb. 1. 
 If interested, please contact Eric Santiago 

at RSS0326@outlook.com or call (469) 688-
8888. 

AMERICAN HAITIAN FOUNDATION THRIFT SHOP 
(858) 486-6848  12845 Poway Rd., Poway, 92064 
Hours: Monday to Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Please Note: The Thrift Shop is operated by the AHF 
and is not affiliated with St. Michael’s Parish 

MEMBERSHIP IN THE PARISH 
 All Catholic adults living within the parish, and 
regularly participating in the Liturgy here, are to 
register in the parish. Church attendance alone 
does not make you and your family registered 
members. Registration is required for Baptism, 
Confirmation, Marriage, First Communion and First 
Reconciliation preparation, and enrollment in the 
Religious Education programs. To register, please 
contact the parish office at (858) 487-4755. 
NAME   
ADDRESS   
CITY ZIP  __ 
PHONE   
E-MAIL__________________________________ 
       NEW IN THE PARISH 
 CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 MOVING OUT OF THE PARISH 
Please help us keep our records current by filling in 
the above form and dropping it in the collection 
basket or send to the Parish Office. 

STAY HEALTHY — HAVE YOUR 
BLOOD PRESSURE CHECKED! 

 Registered nurses from the Faith and Health 
Ministry offer monthly blood pressure checks the 
third Sunday of each month, following the 7:15, 9:00, 
and 10:45 a.m. Masses. Please stop by our table on 
the patio next Sunday, Jan. 20, for a blood pressure 
screening. Remember that high blood pressure 
(hypertension) is treatable and preventable! 

LOW GLUTEN HOSTS 
 As a reminder to our parishioners who may, “for 
varying and grave reasons, cannot consume bread 
made in the usual manner;” at St. Michael’s parish we 
offer “very low-gluten hosts containing .01% gluten.” 
To be valid matter, these hosts, made by the 
Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual Adoration, must 
“contain a sufficient amount of gluten to obtain the 
confection of bread without the addition of foreign 
materials and without the use of procedures that 
would alter the nature of bread.” Please stand in the 
Priests’ communion line for the low-gluten hosts. 

—USCCB: July-Aug. 2017 Newsletter 

FAITH & HEALTH MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 We would like to invite you to consider joining 
our ministry. It is not necessary to be in the health 
care field as our events utilize not only R.N.s but 
others interested in the good health and prevention 
of illness for all. We are, at this time, hoping that a 
Pharmacist will join us for an event in the near 
future, “Ask a Pharmacist.” Please contact Linda 
Roppé at roppe@earthlink.net for more info about 
our ministry and meetings. 

PLEASE BE AWARE OF E-MAIL SCAM 
AFFECTING PARISHES 

 The Diocese of San Diego would like to alert all 
parishioners to be aware of an e-mail scam being 
spread within our diocese where an e-mail 
supposedly from the “pastor” is sent requesting 
iTunes gift cards. This e-mail has been sent to Parish 
Staff and parishioners of several parishes. Please 
delete these e-mails immediately without opening 
any attachments. Such a request would never come 
through an e-mail. 


